University of Alaska Southeast

Graduate Curriculum Committee Meeting

Wednesday, April 5, 2006

 Present:  Elaine Hopson, Nancy DeCherney, Jonathan Anderson, Mark Speece, Marsha Gladhart, Mary-Claire Tarlow

 1.  Approval of minutes of March 1, 2006 meeting.  The minutes were approved as corrected  (change word “suspended” top “dropped”.

2.   Advancement to Candidacy form:  The Advancement to Candidacy language for the catalogue was approved and Jonathan explained that Barbara needs the form, but it depends on the program as to whether it is important to have it earlier or later in the program.  Those programs with prescribed coursework (e.g., cohort programs) can submit the form right at the end of the program.  The approved language for the catalogue is:

After the student has been unconditionally admitted to the graduate program, and before applying for graduation, the student must submit to their program director an Advancement to Candidacy form that lists all courses to be applied to their degree.  The Advancement to Candidacy form and any subsequent changes must be approved by the Program Director and the Graduate Dean
3.  Approval of changes in Math Education Endorsement:  The changes were made to create “lecture” (3+0)  rather than lecture and lab ((2+2)  because the courses are now distance, and class time cannot be used to do hands-on activities as originally planned.  The same content will be covered.  This was approved.  Mark questioned whether this approval was necessary, as it was a matter of delivery, not an academic question.  

4.  Academic credit related to hours:  A discussion related to Mark’s question above ensued as to the role of the Graduate Committee.  Jonathan stated that Robbie has approved a change in language in the catalogue regarding academic credit that no longer defines credit by amount of hours.  

5.  Deletion of Early Childhood Education Endorsement and  ECE MAT :  Elaine explained that the deletion was requested because of extremely low enrollment.  The programs’ termination was approved.  

6.  There will not be another Graduate Committee meeting this Spring, unless an issue arises that the members agree requires another meeting.

7.  Jonathan stated that he, Maria and Mona had been working on changing the Curriculum Change form.   Mary-Claire will contact them to see if any more work has been done and what the status of it is now.
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